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Letter from the President - Bob Beeley 
Neighbors, 
 
Thanks again for your cooperation in spiffing up Holly Creek Estates to keep it at the 
top of the list of desirable places to live in northwest Harris County. There's been a 
lot of progress made since last we visited. Harris County Precinct 4 is correcting some 
minor faults on Holly Creek Trail. Fences have been repaired, the few vacant homes 
are being cleaned up, and everyone is doing a great job of keeping their yards tidy. 
 
Due to a surprise downpour in July, fast-moving water dug a channel under Holly 
Creek Trail, creating a weak spot in the road. Thanks to the quick response of Precinct 
4 and its contractor, the channel was filled quickly and Holly Creek Trail was able to 
handle its normal load within two days. 

   
 
Since we installed the security camera system at the front entrance, there have been 
no reported criminal incidents within the Estates. All of the professionals agree that 
just having it there is a major deterrent to anyone wanting to do us harm. The system 
is well maintained and continues to record photographs of every vehicle entering or 
leaving the neighborhood. 
 
 
 
Continued on page 2…
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Though late summer, it's still hot, and we all need to take care of our families and our 
pets. Water, water, water. We're also in the middle of hurricane season. If you 
remember Ike, you'll recall that a portion of Holly Creek Estates was without power 
for more than a week. Are you prepared in case this should happen again? Do you 
have the phone number for a hotel in the hill country where you'll want to go? What 
about a Bug Out Bag of essentials to take with you? If you haven't yet copied the Bug 
Out essential list from FEMA's website, let me know and I'll send you a copy of the 
one that Susan and I have put together.  
 
Finally, help me welcome some of the newest residences of HCE. They are Eric and 
Libby Watts, who moved here from River Oaks in Houston and report that they are 
loving the change. They purchased the home at 22811 Holly Creek Trail. Welcome. 
 
In your service, 
Bob Beeley 
 

 
 

Repairs Progressing on Both County and Private Roads 
 
Maintenance of HCE's roads is well under way, with Harris County crews nearing 
completion of work on Holly Creek Trail, and a private contractor focusing on repair of 
the neighborhood's privately owned roads. 
 
During the summer, county crews added dirt along the edges of HCT, building up low 
spots on the shoulder and eliminating dangerous drop-offs in numerous locations. In 
late August they finished repainting the center and side marker lines and replaced 
missing reflectors. POA Vice President and Road Maintenance Chair Pete DeLeeuw 
will also contact the county to pursue replacement of weathered speed limit and stop 
signs along the road. 
 

                         
 
"The county has given us great attention," said DeLeeuw. "I'm writing a thank-you 
letter to Precinct 4 County Commissioner Jack Cagle and Superviser Glen Love. These 
guys really know how to respond to their constituents."  
  
 
Continued on page 3 … 
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Additionally, the county reacted promptly after a torrential rainstorm in early July 
washed out and undermined a portion of HCT over a gully. A repair crew patched the 
washout, and a few days later another crew pumped stabilizing polymers into the 
sand base beneath the road.  
 
Meanwhile, the POA-maintained private roads underwent minor repairs performed 
by a contractor. "These were primarily sealing of cracks to prevent the water intrusion 
that can cause problems later," said DeLeeuw. The POA Board voted to move up the 
scheduled repaving of the upper portion of Country Hills Drive from 2014 to late this 
year. The repaving is anticipated in September or soon after, pending work to resolve 
drainage issues. - by James Bartlett 
 

 
 

Family Spotlight - Richard and Janet Drake 
 
It's not uncommon to see two of Holly Creek Estate's earliest residents out and about 
on pleasant mornings. Richard and Janet Drake often walk Holly Creek Trail, 
sometimes with guests, and often with Janet carrying a plastic garbage bag, stopping 
to pick up any roadside trash. "She's our neighborhood bag lady," says Richard with a 
laugh. 
 
Actually, the Drakes are doing what they've always done - contributing to the 
neighborhood, in ways both small and large. 
 
They moved to HCE in 1983, building a home at Holly Creek Trail and Oak Hollow. "I 
had recently started a business on the north side of Houston, and wanted to be closer 
to it," said Richard of his company, United Structures of America, which manufactures 
steel buildings. Adds Janet, "We lived in Memorial, and wanted our children to 
experience country life and a wider variety of people than they would otherwise. We 
had a friend who played bridge with Pete and Kay DeLeeuw, and knew that acreage 
was available in HCE. That's how we ended up here. And our time here, raising our 
children, has been wonderful." 
 
The neighborhood of 30 years ago had only a handful of homes; development had 
begun just three years before. "The original children grew up playing, riding bikes and 
going to school together," said Janet. "Tomball was small enough that you knew 
everyone in town. There was one grocery store - Klein's, which closed a few years ago 
- and only a few restaurants. There was hardly any traffic to speak of on 2920. We left 
our doors unlocked at night. Incidentally, only 17 percent of Tomball's high school 
graduates went on to college back then. So we definitely had the small-town flavor." 
 
 
 
 
Continued on page 4 … 
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Richard was involved in the Property Owners Association early on. It had been formed 
by developer Jack Frey, who after seven years turned it over to the residents. "I was 
one of the early presidents, and our main concern was the roads. HCT was a big 
problem, with potholes and washouts of culverts. I'd send my yardman out on a 
tractor carrying bags of concrete to patch it up, but there was only so much we could 
do." 
 
That early POA board, which included several members who still live in HCE, worked 
hard to maintain the roads. "But we knew we ultimately had to turn HCT over to the 
county. Maintaining it, with its hills and gulleys, was too big a job for a small 
neighborhood like us." Eventually in 1993, the POA succeeded in convincing Harris 
County to assume responsibility for HCT, following a lengthy courtship that entailed 
the efforts of several residents. We'll report on that in more detail in a future issue.  
 
"Through the years, we had times when some residents wanted to build other 
amenities like walking paths, or install street lights, but we just never had the 
resources to do that," said Drake. 
 
Meanwhile there was another concern. In 1995 two lots were for sale at the front of 
the neighborhood on both sides of HCT for $105,000 and $63,000. They were 
intended for commercial use. "Jack Frey called one day and said he had a commercial 
buyer lined up, but would give us an opportunity to purchase them first. Our neighbor 
Harold Kahla stepped up and bought them immediately, thus preventing who knows 
what from being built on them," said Richard. 
 
The POA agreed to buy the lots from Kahla, but didn't have sufficient cash available. 
Richard arranged for a bank loan to the association - for which he had to co-sign. 
Later, the POA sold the lots - even earning a profit - but only after revising their deed 
restrictions to ensure residential use, establishing an easement and building an 
attractive entrance wall to serve as a buffer between the neighborhood and 2920. 
 
"I actually designed the brick wall," said Richard, an architectural engineering 
graduate of the University of Texas. "We built it and incorporated a setback at one 
spot to preserve a tree. After the wall was finished, we were driving past one day and 
Janet looked at the setback and asked, 'What idiot did that?'" he said with a laugh. 
 
That wall, in two sections measuring 615 feet in length, cost approximately $143,000 
including brickwork, lighting, landscaping and irrigation. Again Richard arranged a 
loan, which the POA paid off over the years. "That beautiful entrance wall, as well as 
the smooth and well-maintained Holly Creek Trail, does much to establish the upscale 
ambiance of our neighborhood," said Bob Beeley, current POA president. "We all owe 
the Drakes and other early residents our gratitude for what they contributed." 
 
Continued on page 5 … 
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Today, the Drakes enjoy spending time with their four children and 10 grandchildren. 
Three sons are involved in the business. A daughter who lives in Dallas but has a farm 
in Brenham now says, "I understand why you wanted us to experience country life," 
according to Janet. Incidentally, all four kids went to college. 
 
The Drakes fondly recall past neighborhood traditions of Christmas celebrations, 
parties, barbecues and school events. "I'm excited that some of the new women in 
the neighborhood are now organizing activities and getting us older residents out of 
the house," said Janet, who recently hosted a Game Day meeting herself. "It was a 
great neighborhood back in the day, and it still is." - by James Bartlett 
 

 
 

Family Spotlight - Ashley Branson Brings Opera to HCE 
 
Ashley Branson has always loved music. She began playing the violin at the early age 
of 5. She was so enthusiastic about music soon after starting violin lessons she began 
playing the piano as well. 
 
While in middle school she discovered the joy of singing. "I knew in middle school that 
I wanted a career in opera," Ashley said. 
 
She is now a senior at Texas State University majoring in vocal performance. A few of 
her performances include "Carmina Burana" in Austin and solo performances at the 
Texas Choral Director's Association Conference.  Additionally she performed in 
"Handel's Messiah" to a sellout crowd with the Ft. Worth Symphony at the Meyerson 
Center. She plans to continue her music education upon graduation by obtaining a 
master's degree in vocal performance. 
 
Recently through a mutual acquaintance, Ashley came to meet Joy Snow, a well-
known and accomplished opera singer and performance instructor.    
 
In 1938, Joy was the youngest, long-standing lead opera singer to ever perform at the 
London Opera House in England. That record still remains today. 
 
After Joy retired she, along with her husband and musical director, Dr. Harlan Snow, 
dedicated their "golden years" to teaching a few dedicated and talented young 
college students. These 24 students are now among the world's most celebrated 
opera singers. 
 

 
Continued on page 6 … 
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After meeting Ashley Branson, Joy made the decision to go for one more student to 
make it an even 25. She moved in with the Bransons in early May to accommodate a 
six-week intensive training schedule. During that time both Joy and Ashley earned the 
respect and admiration of each other. 

 
To introduce and welcome Ashley into the opera family and to honor the dedication 
and contribution that Joy has made, a few of Joy's prior students held a concert on 
July 4th at the home of Mark and Laura Branson. Perhaps our neighbors saw the tent 
and some of the crowd. 
 
Performers included Ashley Branson, Dalma Boronkai, Jorge Garcia Flores, Patiricia 
Hernandez, Hector Lopez, Alejandro Magallon,  Barbara Padilla, Jose' Antonio 
Rodriguez, and Alex Sierra. - by Laura Branson 
 

 
Pictured from left to right: Ashley Branson, Patricia Hernandez, Hector Lopez, Dalma 
Boronkia, Antonio Rodriguez, Barbara Padilla, Alex Sierra, and Alejandr Magallon 

 

 
 

Real Estate Update : August 2013 
The summer months maintained a strong real estate market for the Houston area. 
The chart below indicates a 14.5 percent increase in unit sales and 28.5 percent 
higher dollar volume when comparing June 2013 to June 2012. The current 3.3-month 
inventory is historically low. So although mortgage interest rates are on the rise, the 
market forges through and the fall months look promising. 
 
Continued on page 7… 
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CATEGORIES JUNE 2012 JUNE 2013 PERCENT CHANGE  

Total property sales  7,620 8,614 14.5% 

Total dollar volume  $1,697.004,591 $2,181,236,336 28.5% 

Total active listings  42,207 32,518 -23.0% 

Total pending sales  4,090 4,416 8.0% 

Single-family home sales 6,365 7,220 13.4% 

Single-family average sales price  $235,502 $268,085 13.8% 

Single-family median sales price  $170,000 $192,000 12.9% 

Months inventory*  5.5 3.3 -38.9% 

 
In previous reports, the importance of updating homes (especially in the higher-end 
market) was mentioned. To expand on this topic, I listed a few highlights: 

 The kitchen and master bath are key selling points of a home and, of course, 
the most expensive to update. Prospective buyers do not want to spend an 
enormous amount of money after the purchase of the home (unless they are 
getting a real steal – often twice the cost of the update).     

 Outdated wallpapers, paint and carpet are relatively inexpensive matters to 
undertake. 

 New electrical/plumbing fixtures and hardware should be within current 
trends. 

 Landscaping and exterior grounds should be neat and clean. This is another 
relatively inexpensive measure that will bring value.   

 Keep the hard features (tile, stone, flooring and counters) neutral in color, 
and add your splashes of color in paint, removable rugs and accessories.    

 
Obviously, it is impossible to give advice or provide recommendations in a 
neighborhood where homes vary so greatly in age, size, style, etc. Therefore, before 
making an investment in your home, whether for resale or personal choice, I 
recommend you meet with a professional interior designer and/or a local realtor. The 
realtor can assist in comparing the condition and decor of your home with others in 
the area, and the interior designer can assure that you spend the least amount of 
money to make the largest impact. 
 
I have learned the hard way that a good interior designer can save you a vast amount 
of money. He or she can help set priorities, plan a budget and make suggestions on 
inexpensive items that will make a big difference. Just last spring, I met with a 
designer at an investment property and explained my thoughts. She canned my 
$3,000 idea, and we instead transformed that room for $400. 
 
Finally, in the high-end market, make sure improvements are not purely trendy, but 
stay true to the style/era of the home. For example, it may not be wise to put a 
contemporary kitchen in a colonial home. 
 
Continued on page 8… 
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If you are not considering selling anytime soon, go ahead and do some updates for 
yourself and keep that investment intact. Many of my clients have said, "Gosh, I 
should have done this three years ago and enjoyed it for a while." 
 - by Elizabeth Mandola 
 

 
 

Restaurant Review - Phở Tomball 
 
If you haven't tried Vietnamese noodle soup, Phở Tomball is a convenient and 
authentic spot to visit!  
 
Vietnamese noodle soup is a light, well-seasoned broth served with fresh herbs and 
vegetables, the meat of your choice, and noodles added to the hot broth just before 
being served. Along with several versions of noodle soup, the menu includes egg rolls, 
spring rolls, Vietnamese sandwiches (banh mi, a French-style baguette with fresh 
veggies and grilled meat), and traditional beverages like fresh lemonade and 
Vietnamese iced coffee.  It's a great choice for a light meal in hot weather when you 
don't feel like cooking or when you just want a quick, delicious Vietnamese treat!  
 
Phở Tomball is located at 28145 Tomball Parkway, Ste # 2, phone 281-255-5526.  It is 
open Monday-Saturday 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.  
 
If you have a favorite restaurant that you'd like to see featured in the newsletter, 
please send info to Carole Benedict at txwnabe@gmail.com . - by Carole Benedict 
 

 
 

Cook’s Corner 
 
This salad is great for lunch or supper - healthy, tasty and cool! 
 
Salad: 
1/2 head iceberg lettuce, chopped into 1/8 inch wide strips 
1/2 head Romaine lettuce, chopped into 1/8 inch wide strips 
12 leaves basil, chopped into fine strips 
3 cups mozzarella cheese, shredded 
1 cup garbanzo beans 
4 cups tomatoes, seeded and diced 
3 cups turkey breast, diced 
1/2 cup salami, cut into thin strips 
2 tablespoons scallions, chopped 
 
 
Continued on page 9 … 

 
 

mailto:txwnabe@gmail.com


Holly Creek Chronicle                                                                                                                                                                Page 9 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Continued from page 8 … 
 
Dressing: 
1 teaspoon garlic, minced 
2 teaspoons shallots, minced 
2 tablespoons Dijon mustard 
1 1/2 teaspoons dried oregano 
2 teaspoons dried parsley 
1/2 teaspoon ground black pepper 
1/4 teaspoon sea salt 
1/4 cup red wine vinegar 
1 1/3 cups mild olive oil 
3 tablespoons Parmesan cheese, grated 
 
Directions: 
1. For salad - toss ingredients together in large bowl and chill. 
2. For dressing - whisk together ingredients in small bowl and chill for 1 hour. 
3. Just before serving, toss dressing with salad.   
Serves 4 for main dish and 8 for side salad. 
 
If you have a favorite recipe that you'd like to see featured in the newsletter, please 
contact Carole Benedict at txwnabe@gmail.com. – by Carole Benedict 
 

 
 

Newsbriefs 
 
Crime Watch Committee Update 
During the time that Holly Creek Estates was experiencing multiple burglaries, 
residents formed a crime watch committee with the Property Owners Association’s 
approval. The committee started off with 12 volunteers and quickly organized a 
neighborhood meeting with the crime watch officer from the Harris County Sheriff’s 
Office.  Although not well attended, the meeting was very informative. At this time 
we plan a meeting in September to discuss further development of the watch 
program. More volunteers are needed to ensure success as we work to keep our 
community safe. Though the 2012 rash of burglaries in our neighborhood has ended, 
police reports indicate that home invasions have occurred in surrounding areas, so 
security continues to be an important issue. If you would like to join the 
neighborhood crime watch program, please contact Phiney Kays at 
phiney@verizon.net. – by Phiney Kays 
 
Members Invited to Open Board of Directors Meeting Oct. 29 
A meeting of the Holly Creek Estates Property Owners Association Board of Directors 
will be held at 7 p.m. on Tuesday, Oct. 29, at Rosehill Volunteer Fire Department's 
Station One at 19023 FM 2920. In accordance with the Texas Property Code, “We 
welcome all property owners who wish to attend,” said Bob Beeley, HCEPOA 
president.  
Continued on page 10 … 
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“We only had one guest at our last meeting, and she was the wife of a board 
member. But we’re certainly open to all our members.” Under state law 
(Texas Property Code Statute 209 Sec. 209.0051), regular and special board meetings 
must be open to property owners, with the exception that the board may adjourn 
the meeting and reconvene in a closed executive session to discuss matters that 
should remain confidential. On the early agenda are status reports from the 
president, treasurer, and chairs of the Architectural Review, Deed Restrictions, 
Landscaping, Communications and Road Maintenance committees. – by James 
Bartlett 
 
Letter from the Editor 
2013 has been a good year for the Holly Creek Chronicle, and I want to take this 
opportunity to thank the writers who graciously give their time and talent to make 
the newsletter a success. It is the efforts of these individuals that make it what it is, a 
collection of relevant and interesting articles that highlight the unique beauty and 
remarkable spirit of Holly Creek Estates! They are: residents James Bartlett (POA 
secretary and communications chair), Carole Benedict, Laura Branson, Vonda Tackett, 
Winona Dutton, Josephine Kays, Bob Beeley (POA president), and real estate agent 
Elizabeth Mandola. It is their contributions that make this newsletter possible. Thank 
you! If you want to join our team and write for the newsletter, please contact Laura 
Urrutia at alberturru@aol.com. The next planning meeting will be Tuesday, October 
15, 6:30 p.m. at which time we will discuss the November edition of the Chronicle. – 
By Laura Urrutia 
 

 
 
HCE Social Happenings: Book Club and Game Day 

 
Book Club 
Hello Ladies! The first HCE Book Club meeting was held June 25 at Winona Dutton's 
home. The ladies decided on meeting times and discussed books to read.   
 
The second meeting was hosted by Kathy Rush on July 16. After everyone had cold 
drinks, a tour was taken of Kathy's beautiful home. The books Wonder by R. J. 
Pakacui and Sara's Key by Tatiana DeRosnay were discussed using questions found 
online for book clubs. Kathy served a nice lunch that finished with a large chocolate 
chip cookie frosted to look like the cover of the book, Wonder. Eileen 
Bartlett brought a beautiful cake to share. 
 
The book club meeting was hosted by Eileen Bartlett on Tuesday, Sept. 17 at 10:30 
a.m. We discussed The Hit by David Baldacci, and a light lunch was served. 
 
Continued on page 11 … 
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We enjoy getting together and look forward to more great reads. If you can't attend 
the meetings, read the books and email your thoughts to wdutton001@comcast.net. 
We will share them with the rest of the group.  
  
Game Day 
The first HCE Game Day was held May 14 at Winona Dutton's home. A fun time 
playing contract rummy was had by all eight ladies present.  
 
Janet Drake hosted the second game day on June 11. The 10 ladies present enjoyed a 
light lunch and a tour of her lovely home and museum.   
 
Our next game day was at Winona Dutton's home on Tuesday, Sept. 10 at 10:30 
a.m. (contract rummy again). A light lunch was served. The game was fun and easy.  
 
If you are interested in joining the HCE Book Club and/or Game Day, please contact 
Winona Dutton at wdutton001@comcast.net for more information. – by Winona 
Dutton 
 

 
 

Common Summertime Lawn and Garden Problems 
 
Taking the "fun" out of fungus can be a real challenge. Our high humidity and 
constant need for watering can lead to a host of fungal problems in our lawns and 
gardens. In addition, our long, hot summer days are the perfect environment for 
some very unwelcome insects. Disease and insect control can be a perplexing 
balancing act. 
 
Let's take a look at a common problem… Brown Patch vs Chinch bugs.   
How do you tell the difference? At first glance many fungal diseases and insect 
infestations can look remarkably similar. But with a little investigation you'll soon be 
expert in determining the difference between the two. 
 
Brown Patch 
Brown Patch is a fungal disease that can be prevented by consistent prevention and 
care. It is characterized by "rings" that turn brown and begin to spread. 
 
Identification: 

 The most common visual clue is a circular pattern of brown grass with a 
yellowish colored ring ("smoke ring") of wilted grass at the perimeter of the 
diseased area.  

 
 
 
Continued on page 12 …  
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 The leaves can be easily pulled from the Stolons (stems) within the "smoke 
ring" because the fungus destroys the tissue at the base of the leaf sheath. 
Symptoms first appear as small circular patches of water-soaked, dark grass 
that soon wilt and turn light brown. Stolons often remain green.  

 As the disease develops, the circular patches enlarge, "smoke rings" become 
more apparent and new green leaves may emerge in the center of the 
circular areas. 

 
Causes: 
High levels of nitrogen may increase the severity of the disease. Fungal activity 
generally stops when air temperatures reach 90 degrees F. 
 
Treatments: 
Non-Chemical Controls: 

 Actinovate (beneficial bacterium) 

 Garlic GP (garlic oil extract) 

 Micro Gro (soil innoculant containing 47 strains of beneficial bacteria and 
fungi including streptomyces, trichoderma, pseusomonas, gliocaldium and a 
extensive variety of bacillus all mixed with an incredible bio-stimulant 
package.) From the manufacturers of Micro Life Fertilizer 

 Agricultural corn meal (never grocery-store bought) 

 Composting (the longer it has been composted the better, such as 2-year-old 
leaf mold compost) 

 
Chemical Controls: 

 Banner-based (PPZ or Propiconizol) fungicides (Examples: Fertilome Liquid 
Systemic; Bonide Infuse; Honor Guard) 

 PCNB (Pentachloronitrobenzine) fungicides (Examples: Nitro Phos Total 
Brownpatch Control) 

 Myclobutanil (Examples: Fertilome F-Stop; Nitro Phos Eagle; Green Light Fung 
Away 

 
General Rules Regarding Brown Patch: 

 Never mix non-chemical control products with chemical control products; do 
one or the other  

 If you apply a chemical fungicide for contact cure, you will likely need to re-
apply within 30 days  

 In general, granules are better for prevention and the liquids are better for 
curative action (immediate suppression) 

 Never water your lawn at night (5 p.m. to midnight) 

 Cut back on watering times 

 Avoid “high nitrogen” fertilizers from August through November (especially 
weed and feeds) 

 
Continued on page 13 … 
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 Chemical controls are only temporary  

 Healthier soils with proper drainage is the ultimate answer; ADD COMPOST  

 When night-time temperatures fall into the 60s, be prepared for a flair up  

 Systemic fungicides when applied properly can PREVENT flair ups  

 If you never solve drainage problems, brown patch can become immune to 
chemical fungicides 

 
A note about composting - As you already know, the idea of having a biologically 
healthier soil is probably the ultimate answer for Brown Patch control, which is 
where composting comes into play. And it only stands to reason that the higher the 
quality of the compost the better it will be at making a biologically healthier soil. 
 

Don't Bug Me! 
 
Chinch Bugs 
It's important to know the difference between drought damage and chinch bug 
damage. If left untreated, this bug will suck the life out of your St. Augustine lawn - it 
will literally kill it. Most chinch bug advice just focuses on killing the critters. Rarely is 
it emphasized that bug treatments won't help the grass grow back. Dead grass has to 
be replaced. A well-watered lawn is the best way to keep chinch bugs at bay. 
 
Identification: 
Chinch bugs, fungus or an iron deficiency? How do you know if you have a chinch bug 
infestation? The first tell-tale sign is yellow spots. People often misdiagnose yellowing 
as an iron deficiency or fungal disease. So, they spray with a fungicide or apply iron - 
in some cases, even fertilizer. And if the problem is chinch bugs, all that fungicide and 
fertilizer is in vain. In fact, to make matters worse, applying too much nitrogen from a 
fertilizer on a drought-stressed yard is like pouring gasoline on a fire. 
 
If you start seeing yellow, irregular patches in the lawn, first find out if the cause is 
chinch bugs. Get down on your hands and knees and do a little investigation. If you 
see tiny flea-sized bugs with white wing pods on their sides, you have chinch bugs. 
The juvenile chinch bug looks something like an insect version of a clown fish. They 
have a mostly orange body with a white band through the middle. 
 
If you are unsure or you don't see any bugs, another test you can try involves shoving 
a coffee can (with both ends removed) an inch or two into the soil on the green-
yellow edge of the patch. Fill the embedded can with water - if you have chinch bugs, 
they will float to the top.  
 
 
Continued on page 14 … 
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Treatment: 
Apply a liquid insecticide when treating for chinch bugs. Use a synthetic pyrethroid 
like bifenthrin, permethrin, cypermethrin or deltamethrin three times over a 21-day 
period ... or once every five to seven days ... up to four applications at most. You have 
to treat enough to break the egg cycle. 
 
Sadly, many chinch bug victims use a granular insecticide, or they only make one 
application of liquid insecticide. Neither one of those methods will break the egg 
cycle.  
 
While putting insecticides out for the sake of putting insecticides out is normally not 
recommended, granular ones can be used as a preventive, especially when it's this 
hot and dry. But, again, it is not the answer to a full-blown infestation. You must use 
a liquid insecticide. 
 
If you are in a full-blown chinch bug infestation and your grass is all brown, well guess 
what - it's dead. And no amount of fertilizer will bring it back to life. The key to 
success in chinch bug control, aside from using liquid insecticide, is to catch it early. 
 
In closing… 
Determining the differences between a fungal disease, a nutrient deficiency and an 
insect infestation is the key to effectively treating and preventing future occurrences. 
With a little detective work your lawn will be healthy and attractive. Good luck and 
happy gardening! - by Laura Branson 
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